





DISTRICT 7020 ROTARY FOUNDATION NEWSLETTER (MARCH 2011 VOL VI)

Editorial

Humanitarian Grants

Deadline:-

The deadline for submitting matching grant applications to the Foundation for this year, is March 31, 2011. Monies are available so if you are thinking of accessing these funds then you have to hurry before "MIDNIGHT MARCH 31".

Applications during the last two weeks in March are usually heavy so there may be delays in processing. "But you need not worry", just get those forms

in without further delay and make sure that your applications are filled in correctly or this will further delay the process and may well render your submission inoperable until next year.

Make sure that reporting for all previously awarded grants from both sponsors, is current and compliant. If you are not sure, email your Grants' Chair immediately.

The Foundation code of Policies states, that in the financing of a matching grant, a significant portion of the contributions must come from outside the project country". However, the Foundation has seen an increase in the number of applications in which the host sponsor uses their portion to fund their own projects and ask the international partner to contribute just 30%

At the October Trustees meeting they confirmed that the intent of the policy is for the international sponsor outside the project country to contribute at least 50% of funding. If you have any questions or concerns please email, the Grants' Chair or myself immediately.

rag boddy roung, roundation Chair

9.0 QUAKE ROCKS JAPAN.

Last Friday we were all saddened by the news of this tragedy. The earthquake immediately triggered off a Tsunami which have taken its toll on our brothers and sisters in japan.

TRF Chairman, Stenhammar, on behalf of the Trustees has established a Rotary Japan & Pacific Islands Disaster Recovery Fund. It stipulates the following conditions:-

- immediately establish a *Rotary Japan and Pacific Islands 2011 Disaster Recovery Fund* through TRF to be used in lieu of the regular World Fund match for Matching Grants and Global Grants for disaster recovery projects related to the earthquake and tsunami impacting districts in Japan and other Pacific island nations; this also applies to donations from corporations and non-Rotarians.
- permit the fund to accept both cash contributions and DDF donations.
- clarify that TRF will not provide Paul Harris Fellow recognition for donations to the fund.
- confirm that all Matching Grants and Global Grants related to disaster recovery in Japan and other Pacific island nations must adhere to the policies and guidelines stipulated in the *TRF Code of Policies* and grant terms and conditions; this includes the restrictions on construction.
- request the general secretary to provide a recommendation for consideration at the April 2011 Trustees meeting in regards to how the disaster recovery funds will be utilized among the affected districts, e.g. even percentage split, weighted percentage split, first come/first served, etc.
- extend the 2011-12 Matching Grants application deadline to 30 April 2011 for grants related to these disaster recovery projects.
- waive the minimum percentage of funding requirement of the international (overseas) sponsors for Matching Grants related to these disaster recovery projects, thereby permitting districts in the affected areas to contribute more than 50% of the total DDF and/or cash designated for the grant project.

He is calling on all Rotarians everywhere to contribute to the rebuilding process and to help bring stability to those lives that have been affected. We are in difficult times, but as ROTARIANS, we can never cease to help where help is needed as our motto says, "DOING GOOD IN THE WORLD". I know we can count on your support in this time of great need and in the true spirit of "BUILDING BRIDGES AND BRIDGING CONTINENTS".

<u>Ambassadorial</u> <u>Scholarships</u>

An international education program for ambassadors of goodwill

Your District Ambassadorial Scholarships Sub-Committee is appealing to clubs to establish active scholarship committees that will take interest not only in the Ambassadorial Scholarships program but also in seeking to exploit all the scholarships which are available in the Rotary world. There are many needy candidates throughout our District and we have a responsibility to give them a chance.

We wish to remind all Club Presidents and Scholarship Committee Chairpersons that the deadline for the submission of Ambassadorial Scholarship applications for 2012 – 2013, is fast approaching. All applications must be submitted by clubs to the District Ambassadorial Scholarship Sub-Committee by July 31, 2011. This is a valuable opportunity that is available to young persons in our District and as Rotarians, it is our duty to promote it and encourage applications from suitable candidates.

Please refer to the following English and French documents: http://www.rotary.org/RIdocuments/en_pdf/012en.pdf

http://www.rotary.org/RIdocuments/fr pdf/012fr.pdf
and

http://www.rotary.org/RIdocuments/en_pdf/132en.pdf http://www.rotary.org/RIdocuments/fr_pdf/132fr.pdf

After processing, clubs should submit the applications to:

Everton Davis Chairman, Ambassadorial Scholarships Sub-Committee Rotary International District 7020 7A Barbados Avenue Kingston 5 Jamaica

Mobile: 876-381-1800; email: everton@cwjamaica.com

ROTARY WORLD PEACE JELLOWSHIPS

Applications for RWPF Program year 2012-2014 are now available from your club Presidents or Foundation Committee Chairs. You can also visit RI Website at www.Rotary.org/rotarycenters. The Rotary Foundation (TRF) through the Rotary Centers has established partnership with the undermentioned Universities.

The Rotary World Peace Fellowship is a two academic year program and provide funding for round-trip transportation, tuition and fees, books, room and board and other limited expenses.

The six Rotary Centers for the two year program are:
□ Duke University and The University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill,
North Carolina, USA.
☐ International Christian University, Tokyo, Japan.
☐ University of Bradford, West Yorkshire, England.
☐ University of Queensland, Brisbane, Australia.
☐ Universidad del Salvador, Buenos Aires, Argentina.
Note:
a) I.C.U. in Tokyo - the course is in English.
b) Universidad del Salvador - the course is in Spanish.
For further information please consult RI Website
www.rotary.org/rotarycenters.
Closing date for receipt of applications at the District RWPF Committee is

May 31, 2011.

GROUP STUDY EXCHANGE

These are exciting times for the GSE program in our District. We have two outbound teams and one inbound team.

A team from D-6970 (northeastern Florida) arrives in Providenciales on March 19 where they will concentrate on marine and environmental activities for eight days. They then go on to the Bahamas on Sunday March 27 where they will first visit Nassau, New Providence, then on to Eleuthera for four days before visiting Abaco as their final stop. They leave Nassau on Wednesday April 13 for St. Thomas to attend our District Conference. During their tour, they will be making presentations at the Rotary Club of Providenciales, the R.C.s of Nassau, South East Nassau, East Nassau, Eleuthera and Abaco. They will also be visiting several Rotaract and Interact clubs.

D-6970's team consists of Team Leader Rich Turnbull, an Ecologist; Jackie Hird, a photographer; Jackie Booth, an Ecologist; and Daniel Smith, a college faculty member teaching Environmental Science.

A team from Haiti will travel to D-6970 on April 16 for one month. The team consists of Team Leader Rosa Leger, a medical lab technician; Garline Delerme-Denaud, a nurse midwife; Marie Vrigneau-Luxama, a nurse; Souvenise Decoste-Clerge, a nurse; and Berret Morose, a physician. The team will attend our District Conference and will make a presentation on Friday April 15. Rosa is married to PAG Robert Leger, and they have three children. Garline is also married and has two children. Marie, also married, has two children. Souvenise, also married, has two children.

A team from Sint Maarten/St. Martin/Anguilla will visit D-1170 (Devon, England) in May. The Team consists of Team Leader Rebecca Low, a management consultant in Sint Maarten; Valda Woodley-Hazel, a Tourism professional in Sint Maarten; Sabrina Charles, a restaurant manager in St. Martin; Luningning (Mae) Webster, a hotelier in Anguilla; and Larry Desbonnes, a hospitality professional in St. Martin. Rebecca is single, Valda is married, no children; Sabrina is married with one child; Mae is married with one child, and Larry is also single.

Team Leader Rosa, may be contacted at <u>rosamguzman@yahoo.com</u>. Team leader Rebecca may be contacted at <u>ra_dial@yahoo.com</u>.

We Rotarians in District 7020 wish the teams every success in this life changing experience, and are confident that they will be excellent ambassadors for our district and their countries. Those of you attending the conference, please be sure to greet them and get to know them.

PDG Richard Grant, GSE Chair

District 7020 Foundation Committee Members

District Rotary Foundation Chair & Newsletter Editor PAG Fabian "Bobby" Young

bobnorm@cwjamaica.com (h) 876 9051730

(o) 876 9311394

(f) 876 9051730

Annual Programs Fund Chair **Murray Forde**

forde@batelnet.bs

Permanent Fund & Major Gifts Chair Stephanie Foster & Chris Evans

stephanie.foster@fosters-iga.com

eachris@candw.ky

(o) 345 949 4842 (c) 345 916 1545

Paul Harris Society Chair

AG Lindsey Cancino

lindseycancino@gmail.com

Ambassadorial Scholarship Chair PAG Everton Davis

everton@cwjamaica.com

(h) 876 927 6714

(o) 876 926 0243

(F) 876 926 0243

Rotary World Peace Fellowship Chair

PAG Donald Barnett

dobarnett@cwjamaica.com

(h) 876 942 9165

(o) 876 967 1211

(F) 876 922 7198

Grants Chair

PAG Patrick Adizua

eyiche2@cwjamaica.com

(h) 876 9623236

(o) 876 962 4200

Polio 200M Challenge Chair

PAG Trevor Heaven

heavent@cwjamaica.com

(h) 876 961 0567

(o) 876 962 5344

Group Study Exchange (GSE) Chair

PDG Richard Grant

rewgrant@attglobal.net

(h) 340-773-8384

(m) 340-778-5053

Alumni Chair

Elizabeth Anderson

Ozgumboots2004@yahoo.com

District Chair - Future Vision

PAG Jeremy Hurst

irg@candw.ky

(o) 345-623-1111

(c) 345-525-9900

(f) 345-623-1112

TRF OFFICERS

Annual Programs Fund
Joanne Bertsche

847-866-3146

Permanent Fund & Major Gifts

Debra Lowe

847-886-5315

Ambassadorial Scholarships

Renee Stephenson

847-866-3000